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I am a second year undergraduate student at Macquarie University, Sydney. Outlined are my concerns about the proposed changes to tertiary education, structured as close as I could to the terms of reference:

2. 

Financial impact on Students

Increase in HECS-HELP: My younger sister is considering studying law. If she does so, she will enter the university system after the current reforms have been implemented. I believe that it would be an enormous burden for her to have a HECS-HELP debt of around $8355 a year, the maximum level that may be charged for a Law degree under the new system. My mother is a single mum, and for her to support my sister by paying for her HECS-HELP would also be an enormous burden for her.

Impacts of FEE-HELP for Postgraduate degrees: I have been considering a postgraduate degree by course work. I will start this in 2005, when the tertiary reforms have been implemented. However, the fact that post-graduate coursework programs are full fee paying, and postgraduate loans under FEE-HELP attract a 3.5% interest, will act as a deterrent. If these reforms were implemented, I will decide against going ahead with a postgraduate degree, as the high cost of a full fee paying place, and the interest accumulation on the FEE-HELP loan, will be a massive burden for me. Neither I, nor my mother, can afford to pay for a full fee paying place upfront.

Expansion of full fee paying places: I think that the majority of people who attend or would like to attend university are either unwilling or unable to pay for a full fee paying place. The potential debt accrued by a full fee paying student under the new legislation almost resembles a mortgage in its size, and would be an enormous burden. It is unfair that some students should pay over a hundred thousand dollars to complete their university education.

Financial Impact on Universities

Impact of Fee deregulation: I believe that fee deregulation will have a negative impact on universities with less well established reputations. Reputable universities, such as Sydney University will be able to charge the highest level of HECS-HELP, and still will attract students. Universities with lesser reputations, such as Macquarie University, may have to charge a lower level of HECS-HELP to attract students, and thus will have a lower amount of revenue. 

Impact of the Learning Entitlement

The five year time limit for HECS-HELP eligibility will prohibit students who wish to take a second degree, but cannot afford a full-fee paying place, from doing so. It is important for students to be able to return to university later in life so that they may undergo retraining for any career changes that they make. It is this aspect of the legislation that has me most concerned, as I am already considering returning to university at some time in the future after finishing my current degree. 

4.

Impact of the tertiary reform on industrial relations

I am against the granting of extra government funding to universities based on their compliance with a number of Commonwealth workplace relations policies, such as Australian Workplace Agreements. The workplace relations policies that the universities will have to comply with contain a number of policies that erode the rights of university employees, and diminish the power of unions. 
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